

# Lee Graff Medical and Scientific Library

## Library News, September 2013

Welcome to the Graff Library's September newsletter! Please click the links below to read the full articles.

#### News

## Save the Date: Back to School and Library Open House

Our annual Back to School festival and library open house is coming soon – October 22<sup>nd</sup>! Mark your calendars and join us for food, fun, and festivities.

### Bring your magazines to the library

Have some extra magazines lying around? Bring them to the library! We're collecting recent magazines for distribution to patient waiting areas.

### Did You Know?

## Staff spotlight: Sam Garcia

We're adding a new feature to our blog and newsletter: the staff spotlight. This month: get to know Sam Garcia.

#### **EndNote output styles**

How to find an EndNote output style for your manuscript or grant

## **Collection Updates**

#### UpToDate Anywhere – sign up today!

The library and ITS have upgraded City of Hope's UpToDate license to include access from any computer anywhere, including mobile devices, with automatic CME/CE/CPD tracking.

#### Cost per use for library subscriptions, 2012

One of the library's key performance metrics is cost per use, calculated for electronic journals, books, and databases. Check out this article to see what our cost per use metrics were for 2012 and learn more about what these numbers mean.

#### New books

As always, we have added lots of new books.

#### From the Archives

## October is National Archives Month

In honor of Archives Month the City of Hope Archives will feature highlights from our collections and participate in the Back to School and library open house event.

## **Library Staff Activities**

Your library staff have, as always, been busy providing the City of Hope community with the information resources and services needed to support your work. In addition to our usual duties, the staff attend and present at conferences, write for publication, and attend workshops and other events to learn new skills and keep up with our rapidly-changing profession. Here's what we've been up to in the last few months:

- Laura Brown and Janet Crum attended the Medical Library Association Annual Meeting in Boston, MA
- Laura Brown, Janet Crum, and Andrea Lynch attended the Joint Meeting of the Northern California & Nevada Medical Library Group and the Medical Library Group of Southern California & Arizona in San Diego, CA. Laura and Janet presented a paper entitled Partnering to Bridge Organizational Silos, or How researchers, MDs, nurses, students, postdocs, and support staff came together—to talk about a book.
- Sam Garcia is taking an online course entitled Cataloging for Non-Catalogers
- Susan Koscielski will be volunteering at Diversity Day, October 4, speaking about Japanese culture. Stop by to see her beautiful collection of kimonos and dolls!
- Susan Yates took an online course entitled "What do I do with all these Images?" Getting Started with Digital Image Collections